March 26, 2008
TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of March 26, 2008-Resolution approving a tax exemption for a preconsidered Land Use Item (Council District 7).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve a property tax exemption for The Churchill House located at 200 West 147th Street in Council Member Jackson’s District.  

The Churchill House is a 97-unit building that will provide rental housing for persons of low income.  The sponsor, Churchill House Housing Development Fund Company, will finance the acquisition and rehabilitation of the project through a loan from HDC and low income housing tax credits administered by HPD.  Both the HDC and HPD subsidies require that all units must not exceed 60% of AMI for 30 years.  The project currently receives a partial tax exemption that will expire in 2012, in order to facilitate the transfer and rehabilitation of the project, HPD is requesting to terminate the current exemption and replace it with a new partial exemption pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law that is coterminous with the new mortgage loan.   The value of the tax exemption is projected at $259,655 in the first year of the exemption and $12.9 million over the 30-year length of the exemption.

This item has the approval of Council Member Jackson.

